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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                 FEBRUARY 19, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday, February 19, 2019 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George and Kevin R. Boyd. Also present were Auditor Bobbie Abel; Leo Padgett, Superintendent, Martin County Highway; Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Deputy; Courtney Hughett, Martin County; Kathy Collins, Director Martin County Community Corrections; Mary Smith; Kim Showalter; Vickie Wathen; Tim Kinder, Director Martin County Alliance; Judge Lynn Ellis; Linda Evans-Dillon, Veterans Service Officer; Clerk Gerald Montgomery; Treasurer Lori Carrico; Andy Ringwald, EMA.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:34pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of January 29, 2019 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Judge Ellis and Clerk Gerald Montgomery requested the approval of a Resolution 2019-01. This resolution approves the use Oddessey. This is a court case management system. Oddessey will upgrade computers if needed.  This management system will be provided at no cost to the County there is a possibility for a fee in the future.  The current CSI management system is provided for a fee of $24,000.00 a year.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the Resolution and proceed with Oddessey with a second by Commissioner George. All were in favor and motion passed.

Treasurer Lori Carrico asked the Commissioners to approve entering into a data use agreement with the BMV. This will provide quarterly reports from the BMV to provide VIN numbers, addresses and provide permit information for tracking.  A motion to approve agreement was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner George. All were in favor and the motion passed.

Tim Kinder, Director, Martin County Allilance advised the Commissioner that the Martin County website is underway.  Mr. Kinder let the Commissioners know about the Broadband Summit taking place at the Martin County Community Building this Thursday, February 21, 2019 at 6:00 pm. Martin County lost 220 digital economy jobs in six years due to the lack of Broadband. Broadband has become a much needed utility. Anyone interested in reviewing the research on Broadband and its impact locally  can do so at the Martin County Alliance website which is: Martinalliance.org/publications.   An open house and ribbon cutting will take place on March 6, 2019 at 12:00 pm  for Mantech which is located at Westgate.

Linda Dillon Evans, Veterans Service Officer submitted the January service report.  They had one transport to Indianapolis, 36 phone calls with 13 Veterans assisted. She advised that there has been a reduction in trips due to some Veterans driving themselves and collecting the mileage for reimbursement and a couple of regular transports have moved out of the County.  Currently there are 5 drivers on call.

Sheriff Travis Roush advised the Commissioners of the need for new cameras at the Martin County Correctional Facility.  A security analyses was completed at the Prosecutors Office and it was determined that they are also in need of security cameras.  When acquiring bid they will look into a combined package.  The jail commander is currently doing an analyses by surveying schools and other Counties to evaluate current technology. Several bids will be required due to cost which will be approximately $30,000.00.  Sheriff Roush stated that there are 82 inmates with 25 from Vigo County.  The projection of revenues for housing out of county inmates for 2019 is $300,000.00. 
Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, requested approval to enter into a contract with 
Government Payment Services, Inc. This is a free service in  which individuals who have fees can pay online or at the Corrections office.  The cost is placed on the individuals using the service. A motion was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner George. All were in favor and the motion passed.
Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway, submitted the bi-weekly work schedule. He asked if there was an ordinance in place for speed in a school zone.  Residents on Ironton Road are requesting speed limits be placed.  The Commissioners requested that Superintendent Padgett contact Attorney Lett on the matter.  Padgett requested Commissioner input on the placement of hotmix on roads for 2020.  Padgett also asked if he could contact DC Metal regarding an awning over the front door to the office at the Highway Department as the door has been freezing shut. Superintendent Padgett stated that INDOT will fund Bridge #58 if a historical bridge analysis is completed on the bridge. He asked if the Commissioners would like HWC to proceed with the analysis. The cost will be approximately $15,000.00.  A motion to have HWC Engineering complete the historical analysis of Bridge 58 was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner George. All were in favor and the motion passed.  Vickie Wathen submitted a formal request for the County to provide help in replacing the culvert under her driveway.  In 2011 the County provided assistance with labor and equipment to replace a culvert which was needed in a different area.  Pictures were provided showing the current situation with erosion and flooding.  Commissioner George and Superintendent Padgett will set up a time evaluate the area.
Important Dates: 
        Stop the Bleed safety meeting is on February 21, 2019.
 With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting Tuesday, February 26, 2019 @ 5:30 pm.
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